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Presentation to the Working Group on Representative Democracy

1. The Special Committee on Inter-American Summits Management met on September 19 to review the topics in the democracy chapter, on the basis of a preliminary conceptual draft presented by Canada.  Civil society organizations participated in the event.  The report on the meeting was presented by Ambassador Boehm to the SIRG at its October meeting.

2. The SIRG met from October 1 to 3, at which time the national coordinators analyzed the Canadian draft document on democracy topics.  There were also presentations on the recent South American summit, on the education meeting, and on the status of the FTAA process.

3. The United States, the Rio Group, and the group of Caribbean countries presented their comments in writing.  The remaining countries presented them orally and offered to send their written comments to the Office of Summit Follow-up (OSFU) for distribution to the coordinators.

4. The OAS General Secretariat presented a document containing proposals prepared by the UPD, the IACHR, the Secretariat for Legal Affairs, the CIM, and the Trust of the Americas under OSFU coordination.

5.
For the first time, Secretariat officials had the opportunity to present their proposals briefly to the SIRG.  The Chair of the IACHR and the Director of the UPD did so.  The latter also presented a document on UPD activities.  The OSFU served as technical secretariat for the meeting.
6.
The IDB also gave a presentation on problems of democratic governability in the region and on the projects it has under way.

7. The Secretary General gave the opening address.  The Assistant Secretary General gave a presentation on the topic of democracy.

8.
The Secretary General stated that:
· The summits have strengthened multilateralism.

· There are new threats to the region’s democracies, and these differ from military coups.

· Our democracies need to improve their collective capacity to deal with the crisis in their political systems.

· Summit institution-building must be supported:  

· Need to support the FTAA process.

· Support to the OAS cooperation agency (resources).

· Today the ministerial meetings are the newest and most important component of the process.  The capacity of the OAS to support these forums as a technical secretariat must be increased.

· The MEM process is one positive result of the summits.

· Topics of vital importance to some countries in the region, such as natural disasters and violence, must be considered.

· Strengthen the inter-American human rights system.

· Strengthen OAS capabilities in the area of peaceful dispute settlement.

· Strengthen electoral observation missions (resources).

· Santa Cruz Plan of Action on Sustainable Development.  Need for a ministerial meeting, resources, support, prioritizing objectives, and gearing them toward concrete results.
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